Cemetery Trustees Meeting Minutes

November 1, 2016

Meeting opened at 6:30 PM

Present were Chairman Sue Weeks, Guy Pike, and Peter Sluski

Minutes of the 18 Oct meeting were approved as written.

The Sexton was unavailable so Guy will contact him to see if he has any report on the availability of split
rail fencing. The Trustees feel that $1600 can be spent on replacement fencing.

A bill for $1800 from Mark Eldridge of Beech River Lawn Care was approved for payment. 3-0. Further
discussion of Fall clean-up work led to a 3-0 vote to try Mark's suggestion to skip Fall clean-up as wind
driven leaves, oak leaves, etc. continue after the burial season has ended and this results in redoing the
work in the Spring any way. This is a one season trial only at this time.

Hourly maintenance work that has been let go too long was discussed and it was decided to have Mark
work on the Edgerly Blake, Callender, and Townhouse Cemetaries in that order according to a list of

issues that he provided last meeting.

Guy had investigated moving a memorial bench that is in a roadway at the Townhouse Cemetary and
feels it is certainly feasible. This would be a spring project.

An invoice from Attorney Mark Puffer was approved for payment in the amount of $300. 3-0

The new set of Cemetary regulations presented to the Selectmen was formally approved and delivered
to the Town Clerk's office.

The Trustees are scheduled to present the 2017 budget to the Selectmen on Nov. 8, 2016 at 9:30 am.
The next meeting was scheduled for 6 Dec 16 at 6:30 PM
Public input and/or comment is always welcome.

Submitted by Guy Pike, Secretary, Cemetary Trustees



